      ST. MICHAEL ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH

751 Locust Street
PO Box 103

St. Michael, Pennsylvania 15951
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Rev. Charles F. Bodziak, Pastor
MASSES:


Saturday Vigil             4:00 pm

Deacon Dave Hornick
Sunday Morning         8:00 am


Sunday Morning       10:30 am

Secretary:          Susan Poldiak
Daily Mass           See Bulletin

Bookkeeper:      Kathy Kalicky
Holy Days            See Bulletin

DRE:                   Laurie Sloan


Maintenance:      Edward Homway
Office Hours:

PHONES:
       8:30 am to 3:30 pm

Rectory / Office:    (814) 495-9640
Monday, Tues., Thurs., Friday

Fax:                        (814) 495-9424


Rel. Education:     (814) 495-4873
Confessions:


Saturday 3:30 pm to 3:45 pm

Parish Website
Sunday    7:30 am to 7:45 am

www.saintmichaelchurch.weebly.com  
             10:00 am to 10:15 am

                                                             YEAR: 2015    NUMBER: 50                   Anytime Requested

Secretaries’ E-mail:                                Holy Year of Mercy
       saintmichaelsecretaries@yahoo.com
SERVING GOD AND COMMUNITY FOR OVER ONE HUNDRED YEARS!

BAPTISM:

By Appointment.  Reserve at least one month in advance. 




Preparation classes are necessary. 

MARRIAGE:

Make arrangements at least nine months in advance.




Preparation sessions are necessary.

FUNERALS:

Arrangements are made in conjunction with the funeral home 




service or at the luncheon.  No eulogies at the funeral liturgy, please.

REGISTRATION
Those new to the area, newlyweds, and single adults, (even if registered

       and 

before with their families) are asked to register by calling the Parish Office.

MEMBERSHIP:

Every parishioner must be registered. This is a condition for admission 




to our Program and reception of the Sacraments of Baptism, Confirmation, First Penance, First Eucharist, and Matrimony; also, for testimonial letters or sponsorship of Baptism and Confirmation outside the Parish.

VISITATION:

We are concerned and want to be advised when someone is ill at 


 

home or in the hospital.  Call the rectory to have the shut-in placed on our monthly Holy Communion calls or seriously ill prayer list.

SACRAMENTAL
Requires a six-month parish registration and active Mass participation

POLICY:

for Baptism and Marriage.

BULLETIN ARTICLES:  Articles are due to the Parish Office by Noon on Mondays.
Third Sunday in Advent                                       December 13, 2015
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                      Gaudete Sunday

Month of the Immaculate Conception
MASS INTENTIONS:  (December 14, 2015 to December 20, 2015) 

Monday 

8:30 AM
Anna Myers req. by Brother, Michael Salargo 

Tuesday

8:30 AM
Deceased Members of the Slovak Catholic Sokols req. by Members
Wednesday

6:30 PM
No Mass

Thursday

8:30 AM
For the Reparation of Sins Against the Most Sacred Heart of Jesus 



      and the Immaculate Heart of Mary
Friday

8:30 AM
Barbara Brezovec req. by Michael & Regina Barton & Family 

Saturday

4:00 PM
Francis Andrykovitch req. by Wife, Millie & Family

Sunday

8:00 AM
Marie Faher req. by Don & Marie Jo Plummer

                        10:30 AM
People of the Parish

LITURGICIAL APPOINTMENTS:

Saturday, December 19
4:00 PM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Donald Dipko
  Andrykovitch Family

Minister of the Host:
Karen Myers
Ministers of the Cup:
Betty Duray & Mary Partsch
Altar Servers:
Mykala Drobnick, Ashley & Haley Cook

Cantor:
Sherry Dipko

Greeter:
Mary Ann Spangler

Sunday, December 20
8:00 AM
Offertory Procession

Lector:
Cathy Faher 
      Faher Family        

Minister of the Host:
Paul Kundrod, Jr.
Ministers of the Cup:
Walter Christ & Robert Grattan
Altar Servers:
Nathan Kundrod, Elyssa Nagy & Michael Kresic
Cantor:
Susan Yanzetich

Greeter:
Carol Hautz
Sunday, December 20
10:30 AM
Offertory Procession
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Lector:
Michael Barton
       Reba Vasas 

Minister of the Host:
Deacon Dave Hornick

Ministers of the Cup:
Robert Oshaben & Amanda Williamson

Altar Servers:
Alexis Henderson, Joel Barton & Abby Jordan
Cantor:
Amy Dobbins
Greeter:
Jim Shirdon

Sunday, December 20
Collection Counters


Paul Kundrod, Debbie Dupnock, 

Sara Zybura & Phyllis Slonac
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Third Sunday of Advent,  December 13th  Cycle C  How many times have you seen or heard “PEACE ON EARTH”? As long as THE EVIL ONE roams the earth there will be no peace on earth because SIN will always inhabit the world. It is built into the tapestry of human life. WARS, VIOLENCE and other human evils are a regretable, but undeniable part of the human condition. But, by no means should we stop praying or lose hope. Battles are being lost, but the war is far from over! Jesus’ Mother Mary has always told us that in the end, her Immaculate Heart will triumph; there will be peace. WHEN the end will be is another question.
Our country is a sick society. I don’t know how physically sick it is compared to other nations, but I do know it is morally sick and getting sicker as years go on. A world without God will continue to be restless and unhappy. A Godless world will always be searching for something  - that “something” is ingrained within itself – in human nature – by the Creator – A MORAL SPIRIT – which, by its worldly secular nature automatically rejects. Therefore, it has a frustated unsatisfied presence – ever searching, never fulfilling, never finding….all because it rejects the very thing its looking for: A loving God full of Mercy and Peace.

As long as the world ignores the spiritual causes of its sickness, it will never know peace. As long as the world maintains a physical materialistic philosophy of life and recognizes evil as good, (eg. Abortion & homosexuality), there can never be peace.

There is a deluge of evil in this country besides pornography, infidelity, murder, homosexuality, abortion and euthanasia. How can we expect God to bless this country with all this?

There is an emptiness in the American Spirit (Soul) which it even denies it has. It’s sickness will never be healed without first accepting the fact it is sick. 

Until this country realizes it has a moral responsibility to examine its immoral character AND correct it, it will remain a “whitened sepulcher.”

Do not give up prayer. Do not give up hope. We won’t have peace in the whole world, but we can pray for a miracle or at least some element of peace in our small corner of the world.

God bless you and all those you love. Keep loving, keep praying for peace and joy for the world.






Fr. Bo

CHOIR PRACTICES ~ Practice for the Sunday Choir is on Mondays at 7:00 PM.  The choir for Christmas will practice on Tuesdays (December 15, 22) at 7:00 PM and the final practice will be on Sunday, December 20th at 7:00 PM. No practice on Monday, December 28th. All are welcome!  Practice for the Saturday Choir is on Thursdays at 5:30 PM.  

HOLY NAME MEETING ~ The Holy Name meeting will be held this Sunday, December 13th immediately following the 8:00 AM Mass.
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SECOND SUNDAY FOOD COLLECTION ~ This weekend is our Second Sunday Food Collection.  Please bring in non-perishable food items or toiletries with you.  Monetary donations are also appreciated. 

NATIONAL COLLECTION FOR THE RETIREMENT FUND FOR RELIGIOUS ~ please give generously to this week’s collection for the Retirement Fund for the Religious. 

OPLATKI ~ Envelopes containing the Oplatki wafers can be found at the church entrances. The significance of the Oplatki Christmas wafer is in that it shadows the Eucharistic meal that Catholics participate in at each Mass.  Just as we share in the Eucharist as one family in Christ and receive Christ’s love through the Eucharist, the Oplatki allows for one’s immediate family to come together and share the love they have for one another.  A free will donation may be given.  

CHRISTMAS FLOWERS ~ If you would like to purchase a Christmas flower for a living (In Honor Of) or a deceased (In Memory Of) member of your family, please do so by using the Christmas Flower envelope in your packet. The normal offering is $10.00. Please return the envelopes on, or before, December 13th.  Extra envelopes can be found at the church entrances.

2016 CALENDARS ~ 2016 calendars are available at the Church entrances. Special thanks to the C.O. Dimond Funeral Home for donating these calendars to our Parish.
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We are placing names of the sick in the bulletin for prayer providing they give permission. Although we remember all sick and shut-ins at every Mass, we would like our parish family to be aware of the need for special prayer intentions because of a most serious illness or hospital stay.  May the Divine Physician send healing grace for those for whom we pray: Josephine Koshute, Allen C. Rosemas, Patricia Murphy, Todd Euen, Bernice Myers, Dwight Fyock, Lori Facciani, Dylon Wills, Dawn Hagen, Debbie Dibert, Ronald Partsch, Missy, Joanne (Kolar) Hufford, Christine Flanagan, Ayden Alan Grata, Remy Beaver, Mary Lou Offman, Marian Chuckalovcak, Mildred Beesoick, John T. Plummer, Gail Margaret, Arlene Diamond, Mary Zangaglia, Dorothy Rosemas, Theresa Podrebarac, Natalie Zerby, Betty Dremely, John Poldiak, Jr., Dan Gentile, Patricia Grata, Terry McClemens, Michael Wadsworth, Valencia & Frank Tursi, Homer Locher, Georgette Minor Moreau, Gloria Weyandt, Brayden Schofield, Steve Faher, Jr,  Michelle Kasper, Frank Brattelli, Josephine Danel, Steve Fiffick, Elizabeth Landini, Violet Partsch, Donald Sherry, Sarah Dukery, Regan Kinley, Mary, Gert Bearer, Sean Wechtenhiser, Suzie Thomas, John Karian, Glenn Hoffman, Diane Kingera, Allison Krischer, Ted Paluch, Stephen Yanzetich, Sr. Brandt Hutzel,  Marjorie Ann Glass, Rose Kuhn, Caroline Dombrosky, Laura, Francis Powers, Bob Ripper, Blake Ivock, Tony Ivock, Stanley Pomersky, Nicholas “Hop” Kolar, Jennie White, Pearl Litzinger, Kelsey & Faith Rose Solnosky,  and all of the sick of our parish, the homebound, those in nursing homes, those who care for them, and those in the military along with their families. (Please call the Rectory to have your name removed from the list when no longer seriously ill.  Thank You.)

LET US PRAY AND REMEMBER ~ The following Rev. Fathers from our diocese that died throughout the years from December 14th through December 20th: John C. Vago, John Boyle, John C. Farren, Julius Trzetrzynski, George C. Bock, James P. Padden, Alphonsus Jagminas, Francis P. McCreesh, Deacon Pat Valerio, and George F. Talaber 

PRAY FOR LIVING PRIESTS AND DEACONS IN THE DIOCESE ~ David Arsenault, Arnold Gaus, Samuel

Tomaselli, Andrew Draper, TOR, Deacons Robert Bailey and Samuel Cammarata, and Seminarian Peter Crowe

CONFESSION REMINDER ~ Please make your Christmas Confession as soon as possible.  Fr. Bodziak will hear confessions before AND after Masses the weekends of December.  Also, a special time will be on Tuesday, December 15th beginning at 6:30 PM.  Advent Penance Services are as follows: Holy Name in Ebensburg, Sunday, December 13th at 3:00 PM; St. Bartholomew in Wilmore, Monday, December 14th at 7:00 PM; Our Lady of the Alleghenies in Lilly, PA Wednesday, December 16th at 7:00 PM; and St. Benedict in Geistown, Sunday, December 20st at 5:00 PM.
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MAY SHE REST IN PEACE ~ In your charity, please pray for the eternal rest of Margaret Glavinic whose Funeral Mass was celebrated on Saturday, December 5th by Father Bodziak.  May she know the eternal peace and happiness promised by our Savior, Lord Jesus.  Please pray for the consolation of her children, their families, and all of her family and friends.
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Please check the following schedules. If unable to keep your Lay Ministry assignment, please find a replacement or call the rectory.
Christmas Eve & Christmas Day Liturgical Appointments
Christmas Eve   December 24th   4:00 PM
Christmas Eve   December 24th   9:00 PM
Lector:  Carole & Sidney Kakabar
Lector:  Arnold Bernard 

Minister of the Host:  Deacon Hornick
Minister of the Host:  Deacon Hornick

Ministers of the Cup:  Babe Richards & Susan Blazosky
Ministers of the Cup:  Marie Jo Plummer & Marie Bernard
Servers:  Elisabeth Zajdel, Adam & Alex Bambino
Servers:  Nicholas Lineman, Nicholas Caddy & Ian Wieczorek
Cantor:  David Zajdel
Cantor:  Sharon Dibble
Greeter:  Shirley Walls
Greeter:  Lori George

Offertory Procession:  The Bambino Family
Offertory Procession:   
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Christmas Day   December 25th   9:00 AM

Lector:  Julia Barton

Minister of the Host:  Michael Barton

Ministers of the Cup:  Walter Christ & Terri Leach

Servers:  Joel Barton, Griffin & Kaden Christ

Cantor:  Louis McCloskey

Greeter:  Richard Martyak

Offertory Procession:  The Christ Family
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Religious Education And Christian Helping
  December 13, 2015
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REACH Basket Social ~ Our REACH Basket Social was held last Sunday, December 6th.  A special great big THANK YOU to all the volunteers who contributed many hours of their time to help make it success. 

Also a “Thank You” to everyone who attended our social.  To all of our REACH parents, thanks for all the generous donations of items for basket, and desserts, drinks, favor candy and snacks!  We could not have done it without all of you.  Hope to see you all again next year!
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REACH Holiday Service Projects
Holy Name K—5 Treats ~ Our Holy Name Society will sponsor a Christmas Pizza Party for our 
K—5 students on Thursday, December 17th.  Help is needed to pack the Christmas treats that they distribute to the students.  They will be gathering to achieve this task on Tuesday, December 15th at 6:00 p.m. in the Church Hall.  We will also help pack appreciation gifts from the parish for lay ministers.
Any interested students should contact the RE Office at 495-4873 to sign up.
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REACH Christmas Party ~ All REACH students are invited to come on Sunday, December 20th for Indoor Church Decorating, a Pizza Party and Christmas Caroling.  We will meet at 11:30 a.m. to help with decorating in the church followed by a pizza party in the church hall.   After pizza, we will spread more holiday cheer by Christmas Caroling in our Saint Michael neighborhood.  Help us share the Christmas Spirit with our neighborhood residents and join in fellowship with other classmates for the holiday season.  Caroling will last until 2 p.m.  Permission slips are needed and are available during Religious Education classes.  Please have them signed and returned before the pizza party and caroling.
*Parents - Extra chaperones are needed to help with pizza and caroling.  
Contact the Religious Education Office at 495-4873 if able to join us to help in any way.
********************************************************************************************************************

Congratulations to our Second grade class who have just received their Sacrament of Reconciliation for their first time on Saturday, December 12th.  Members of this year’s class that were present are Calvin Blough, Landon Fisher, Benjamin Penrod, Caden Roberts, Colson Tokarsky and Adalynne Webb.

              Please continue to remember these children in your prayers.  When they return from their Christmas break, they will begin to prepare for the reception of their First Holy Communion scheduled for May 1, 2016. 

   Sunday, December 13
Retirement Fund for Religious Collection



Religious Education / Grades 6-12 / 9:00 to 10:20 AM 

   Monday, December 14
Sunday Choir Practice / 7:30 PM / Church

   Tuesday, December 15
Holy Name packing Christmas treats / 6:00 PM / Hall


Combined Choir for Christmas / 7:00 PM / Church

   Wednesday, December 16
NO MASS 

   Thursday, December 17
Religious Ed / Grades K-5 / 3:30—4:30 PM / Church Hall



   K-5 Christmas Pizza Party ~ sponsored by our Holy Name Society


Saturday Choir Practice / 5:30 PM / Church
   Friday, December 18


   Saturday, December 19



   Sunday, December 20

Religious Education / Grades 6-12 / 9:00 to 10:20 AM 

Decorate the Church for Christmas after 10:30 AM Mass


REACH Pizza Party & Christmas Caroling

UPCOMING EVENTS

   Thursday, December 24
Christmas Masses / 4:00 PM and 9:00 PM

   Friday, December 25
Christmas Mass / 9:00 AM

THE CULT of MARY ~ On Sunday, December 20th, National Geographic Explorer will present “The Cult of Mary” beginning at 8:00 PM. Explorer examines the global phenomenon of the “cult” of Mary. The episode opens a window into the many ways devotees venerate the Virgin Mary. From a small community in Alabama to thousands of people gathering in Mexico, The film is a journey into the heart of modern-day Mary devotion around the world. Father Bodziak says that he is sure it will be worth watching.
COMMUNITY BAND ~ The Forest Hills Community Band will present their final Christmas Concert on Sunday, December 13th at 2:00 p.m. at the Galleria Mall near the Bon Ton.  Hope to see you there!

AN ADVENT OF CHRISTMAS CONCERT will be held at 7pm, Saturday, December 19th at St John Gualbert Cathedral, 117 Clinton Street, Johnstown.  The program will feature the Greater Johnstown Diocesan Festival Choir and Cathedral Catholic Academy Chorale under the direction of Cathedral music director, Evonne Yanzetich-Homway. The choral groups will be accompanied by the Hilltop Chamber Music Ensemble. Admission is free and open to the public. A free-will offering will be taken.

 The Perfect Woman 
Once upon a time, a perfect man and a perfect woman met. After a perfect courtship, they had a perfect wedding. Their life was, of course "perfect." 
      One snowy, stormy Christmas Eve, this perfect couple was driving their perfect car (a SUV) along a winding road, when they noticed someone at the side of the road in distress. Being the perfect couple they stopped to help. 
      There stood Santa Claus with a huge bundle of toys. Not wanting to disappoint any children on the eve of Christmas, the perfect couple loaded Santa and his toys into their vehicle. Soon they were driving along delivering the toys. 
      Unfortunately, the driving conditions deteriorated and the perfect couple and Santa Claus had an accident. Only one of them survived the accident. Who was the survivor? 
      The perfect woman survived. She's the only one who really existed in the first place. Everyone knows there is no Santa Claus and there is no such thing as a perfect man. 
      So, if there is no perfect man and no Santa Claus, the perfect woman must have been driving. This explains why there was an accident.
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++
According to legend, a young man while roaming the desert came across a spring of delicious crystal-clear water. The water was so sweet he filled his leather canteen so he could bring some back to a tribal elder who had been his teacher. After a four-day journey he presented the water to the old man who took a deep drink, smiled warmly and thanked his student lavishly for the sweet water. The young man returned to his village with a happy heart.

Later, the teacher let another student taste the water. He spat it out, saying it was awful. It apparently had become stale because of the old leather container. The student challenged his teacher: "Master, the water was foul. Why did you pretend to like it?"

The teacher replied, "You only tasted the water. I tasted the gift. The water was simply the container for an act of loving-kindness and nothing could be sweeter."
             I think we understand this lesson best when we receive innocent gifts of love from young children. Whether it's a ceramic tray or a macaroni bracelet, the natural and proper response is appreciation and expressed thankfulness because we love the idea within the gift. Gratitude doesn't always come naturally. Unfortunately, most children and many adults value only the thing given rather than the feeling embodied in it. We should remind ourselves and teach our children about the beauty and purity of feelings and expressions of gratitude. After all, gifts from the heart are really gifts of the heart.


Michael Josephson 
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The Sanctuary Candle will burn in memory of


and


ng the week of December 13th. 





LAST WEEK’S COLLECTION





Adults	$3,576.00


Loose	$   151.50


Youth	$     68.25


Monthly	$1,260.00


Maintenance Fund	$     15.00


Candles 	$     31.00


Christmas Flowers	$   140.00


Christmas	$     43.00


Catholic Charities	$     10.00


Religious Retirement	$     10.00


Immaculate Conception	$1,063.50


Total	$6,368.25





We sincerely thank and ask God’s blessing


upon all who have care and concern 


for our parish.








The Sanctuary Candle will burn in memory of


Helen Palinsky


and


the Our Lady of Grace Candle will burn in memory of


Kenneth A. Yanzetich, Sr.


during the week of December 13th. 








